## Parish of Morriston Weekly Bulletin St. David's Church

www.churchinwales.org.uk www.stdavidsmorriston.co.uk

Vicar: Canon Hugh Lervy ( also Area Dean of Afon Tawe and Ministry Area leader of the Tawe Isaf Ministry Area)

Tel.: (01792) 771329 Mobile: 07976 725644 e-mail: thevicar@lervy.net



21st July 2019

**Today is the fifth Sunday of Trinity** 

Hymns at Eucharist: 558, 77, 54, (87, 437, 541), 573

**Psalm 15 BCP p. 458** 

TODAY	9.15 am <b>10.00 am</b> <b>5.00 pm</b>	Choir Practice Parish Eucharist Evensong
MONDAY	9.30 am	Parent and Toddler group
TUESDAY	11.30 am	Holy Eucharist in Morriston Hospital Chapel - all welcome
WEDNESDAY	10.30 am	Food Bank ( Salvation Army )
THURSDAY	<b>10.30 am</b> 6.00 pm 6.00 pm	Holy Eucharist followed by tea /coffee Youth Club for school years 4,5,6 ( Crypt ) Clergy Surgery for booking of baptisms, banns and weddings etc. No appointments necessary.
SATURDAY	4.00 pm	Baptism
NEXT SUNDAY	<b>10.00 am</b> 11.30 am <b>5.00 pm</b>	9.15 am Choir Practice Parish Eucharist Baptism Evensong

A shoplifter stile an entire case of Coffee from a shop the other day.

I have no idea how he sleeps at night.

**Congratulations:** to Rev. Anthony Porter who has now completed his three year curacy with us in Morriston. I am very pleased that the Archbishop will now licence Anthony as the Priest in charge of the Parish of Llangyfelach ( a date for this service us yet to be fixed ). Anthony will continue to be an associate Priest with us in our Ministry Area of Tawe Isaf and I look forward to him continuing working with us in our Mission in this part of God's Kingdom.

**Sidespeople :** can I thank those who serve as church sidespeople. The welcome you give to those coming into church is so important. Keith will be running training following our morning service for the next few weeks if anyone would like to know more about the role or get involved in this ministry do speak to Keith.

**Thankyou:** many of our Parish groups have or will soon be taking a break for the Summer. can I thank all who lead our groups and all who attend. Groups will resume in September and we look forward to welcoming all back. Don't forget new members are always very welcome, so do invite family and friends to come along.

**August evening Service:** during August the Salvation Army are having some work done on their hall so have asked if they can hold their Sunday worship at 5 p.m. in St. David's. We have decided rather than holding our evening service separately at the same time we will join their service in place of Evensong. All are very welcome.

Holidays: a number of our members have now started to take their Summer holidays. If you are going away may I wish you a relaxing and refreshing break and we look forward to seeing you on your return. DO KEEP IN TOUCH WITH THOSE WHO ARE MISSING FROM OUR SERVICES, AND PLEASE LET ME KNOW IF VISITS ARE NEEDED AT HOME OR TO HOSPITAL.

**Brecon Trip:** on Wednesday 2nd October. We will have a guided tour of the history of the Cathedral at 10.30 a.m., then share in worship at Midday and then have a few hours shopping in Brecon. It will be £10 per head to cover the bus. **Please add your names to the list as soon as you can so we know the size of bus to book. Can you please pay your £10 as soon as possible Thankyou.** 

**BBQ for Sunday School :** will be held at the end of the Summer holidays. To be kept informed of the date please let Sarah know. You would-be welcome to bring along other children from amongst your family and friends. All very welcome. **Sunday School will restart on Sunday 8th September.** 

**Church grounds:** If you feel able to help with weeding and sweeping around the path of the church I am always grateful for any help that can be given as we make sure our church is presented as best as we can to our community.